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Since ancient times, the Crimea Peninsula acquired the status of an
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success throughout the Middle Ages and New Time until a new aggressor,
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One of the important vectors of the Romanovs’ state’s expansionism pol-
icy in the 18th century was access to the Black sea, establishing and de-
velopment of military infrastructure, like the naval base in Sevastopol
and other ports for the Black Sea fleet of the Empire.

Considering almost complete absence of natural and material re-
sources on the Peninsula, the Russian authorities employed the territo-
ries of the Right-Bank Ukraine, annexed at the end of the 18th century
from the Rzecz Pospolita, on the supplies of the essentials to the troops
and navy, as far as large trade and craft cities, fertile soil, extensive
forests and a sufficient number of potential recruits were concentrated
there. During the first half of the 19th century, this region became the
source of intensive and regular supply of natural and human resources;
meanwhile lucrative contracts encouraged local farmers to increase area
under grain crops, to develop livestock, distilling, logging and the like.

The main purpose of this study was not only dispelling the Russ-
ian-Soviet myths about “the ancestral Russian Crimea” on the basis of
historical sources and archival sources, but demonstration of the
Ukrainian ethnic group’s sufficient participation in the development of
these territories through the military component, as the main factor in
the mentioned processes at the time.
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This is the only work of the historian on the modern history of Ukraine.
Memoirs of a participant of the Sevastopol’s defense Pidpalov, which was
published by V. Liaskorons’ky, is an important source for the history of
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software idea and ideological burden of images of Crimean saints in
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